Welcome to the first newsletter of 2006.

PWLLHELI MOORING AND BERTH-HOLDERS ASSOCIATION (PMBHA) 
The new association was formed in 2005 to represent the interests of all annual berth and mooring holders in Pwllheli Harbour. Firstly, to explain how we work :-

TERMS OF REFERENCE OF COUNCIL LIAISON GROUPS

The Committee organised itself into three groups: a Strategy Group, a detailed Harbour Group and a detailed Marina Group.  We agreed with Cyngor Gwynedd a Terms of Reference  as follows. These are not seen as  exclusive but only a guide. 

The umbrella terms of reference for the groups are to:


Facilitate consultation between Gwynedd Council and PMBHA.


Provide the opportunity, which would enable Gwynedd Council to obtain input from PMBHA on proposed Harbour and Marina improvements or developments.


Provide PMBHA with a communication channel to Gwynedd Council on harbour and marina issues, which are not resolved on a local level.

STRATEGY GROUP

1.
Provide an opportunity for Cyngor Gwynedd to liaise with PMBHA as and when required.

2.
Act as a focus for PMBHA to provide input and assist Gwynedd Council as required in developing facilities within the Harbour and Marina.

3.
Provide a forum whereby PMBHA can convey issues regarding the management of the harbour and the marina to Cyngor Gwynedd.

4.
Create any mutual position that the Strategy Group would like to see disseminated at the Harbour Advisory Committee. 

DETAILED HARBOUR GROUP

1.
Forward Health and Safety issues highlighted by PMBHA to Cyngor Gwynedd.

2.
Forward issues concerning mooring warps, channel buoys and marks, etc to Cyngor Gwynedd.

3.
Forward issues concerning on-shore facilities such as toilets and showers to Cyngor Gwynedd.

DETAILED MARINA GROUP

1.
Provide a forum whereby Health and Safety issues highlighted by any party can be discussed.

2.
Provide a forum, which will enable discussion on issues concerning the Marina facilities.

3.
Provide a forum, which will enable discussion on the provision of on-shore facilities.

4.
Provide a forum, which will enable discussion of issues concerning services provided by the Marina. 
Letter from the chairman
Dear Members,

Some of you may be wondering precisely what I and your Committee have been doing on your behalf since we were elected in March of this year.

Firstly we opened a dialogue with the Council and local Councilors and formed three groups; A Strategy Group dealing with the Council at a fairly high level in which discussions take place about general matters relating to the Harbour Users and covering future developments such as fees, dredging of the harbour etc.. This group comprises of myself, Phil and Jan Ranner, Dave Bayly and Andrew Williams (Biggles).

The Marina Group are myself, Phil Ranner and Wil Williams who represents the Marina management.  Regular meetings are held and we have worked with them in arranging for the marina to refurbish the trolleys and the shower/toilet blocks along with a number of other items.

The Harbour Group: Dave Bayly and Dave Stinton meet regularly with the Harbour Master and Barry Davies the Maritime Officer for Gwynedd Council. This Group have pursued the matter of the dinghy situation with vigour.  The Council are now turning their attention to the safety issues surrounding the slipway on the harbour side and we have recently learnt that improvements will be made early in the New Year. 

Gwynedd Council are aware that many of you are concerned with the dredging of the marina and harbour areas.  The Strategy Group continue to raise this subject during its meetings with the Council.  We understand that dredging with “Nessie” will continue throughout this winter with a tendering process put in place next Summer for new technology to be used for Winter 2006/7. 

A number of you have asked about your subscriptions from the old Association. These are still held by the previous chairman Ken Deakin in a bank account.  The RYA legal department have taken up this matter and we hope to have more news at the AGM in 2006. (Date to be advised).

I would ask all those who are not members of the PMBHA to join as it is only through strength of numbers that we can make a difference and put your ideas as well as concerns to Gwynedd Council.

Well it only remains for me to say that your interests are being looked after, yours as well as mine and we will keep you all posted with regular bulletins.

Have a very Happy Christmas and New Year.

Yours sincerely                                                                                                                             

Dave Peters (Chairman). 

News from your Committee

There is a lot going on behind the scenes, and paid up members can keep up to date by logging on to our Yahoo website.

If you haven’t already done so please contact us and we’ll get you on site.

Most of our initial efforts have been directed to establishing effective and cordial lines of communication with Gwynedd Council officers; 

We are not trying to tackle everything at once, but are prioritizing on major issues, which members have highlighted.

Positive results to date

Fees and charges.   The Council has agreed to contact us before implementing any changes. We have raised the issue of local residents discounts and they will be considering this.

Fuelling Stage  An additional pontoon will be in place by February 2006.

Dinghy launching/storage/slipway/ parking are part of the councils long term plans. However, we do have noted that the dinghy storage area outside the harbour masters office will be markedly improved by April 2006. Health and Safety concerns have been conveyed to the officials and action is on- going.

RYA Charter   At present we feel unable to recommend this award until such time as the council meets the required criteria.

Park and Launch   Health and safety concerns have been identified and addressed.

Visitors   We continue to press for greatly improved facilities, as well as expansion of the moorings generally.

…………………………………………………………………….

With your continued support we hope to continue to take positive action in representing the interests of our members. 

Message from the Marina

At Hafan Pwllheli we are very conscious of the need to try and find a balance between the craft that use the harbour and the environmental interests of the harbour and the surrounding water. One of our main concerns recently is the discharging of contaminated bilge water, this could well be happening on your vessel without your knowledge, if you have an automatic bilge pump fitted (most vessels have!). The situation is further aggravated when you may have a fuel leak, the fuel will invariably find its way into the bilge and is then discharged with the bilge water.

The fitting of bilge water filters will help minimise this problem, the RNLI now fit them as standard to most of their vessels,  we are also sure that it will become mandatory in years to come, maybe it is a case of better now rather than later?

With this in mind we have also developed our own Code of Practice with regards to fuel on vessels and would encourage all owners to read a copy which is on display in the lobby area, you will also find other articles of information with which you may find of interest regarding the local environment.

Further information on bilge water filters can be found at :- www.wavestream.co.uk

Thank you

Wil Williams

Rheolwr Marina Manager  

We can help ourselves to make the marina and harbour a better place

* Keep an eye your neighbours boat-let’s help each other.

 * Keep to speed restrictions and keep your wash down.

* Ensure that your warps are adequate and in good condition.

* Check the condition of your mooring  shackles and strops regularly.

* Don’t leave loose ropes hanging from the piles-one day it will be your prop shaft!

*Don’t dump overboard.

* Prevent annoyance from noisy halliards.  

* Do not overhang the walkway.

* Help to keep the toilets and showers clean

 * If you are concerned about something inform marina or harbour staff - they may be able to help

In conclusion

· A happy New Year. And thank you for your support  over 2005.

· Without the users of the harbour showing an active interest we would not have the support we need to improve facilities.

· So the more of us, the stronger our voice.

Please encourage friends and fellow boat owners to join PMBHA.

If you’re not logged on for all the latest news  from our forum at 

Yahoo— please contact   janranner@btinternet.com   
